COULTAND TO LAND

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

October 1, 2018

Samuel Simons Development Manager T-Mobile USA 35 Giffin Road South Bloomfield, CT 06002

RE: **TS-T-MOBILE-049-160914** – T-Mobile Northeast LLC request for an order to approve tower sharing at an existing telecommunications facility located at 293 Elm Street, Enfield, Connecticut.

Dear Mr. Simons:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of the request for an extension of construction time for this tower share request, dated September 26, 2018. Pursuant to Condition No. 6 of the Council's decision letter dated September 30, 2016, I have considered your second request for an extension of construction time for this tower share request and grant a six-month extension of time until March 30, 2019 to complete the construction of this project.

This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should T-Mobile decide not to proceed with construction.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

MAB/FC/emr



Robidoux, Evan

From:

Victoria Masse <victoria@northeastsitesolutions.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, September 26, 2018 5:54 PM

To:

CSC-DL Siting Council; Sheldon Freincle; Deborah Chase; Denise Sabo; Chuck

Regulbuto; Amanda Warner

Subject:

T-Mobile Extension Requests (CTNL814C & CTHA029A-NSD)

Attachments:

image001.png; CTHA029A-CTNL814C-NSD-CSC Extension Request for Material.pdf

To whom it may concern, Please see attached Extension request for the following T-Mobile Sites.

TS-T-Mobile-049-160914: 293 Elm Street, Enfield CT

TS-T-Mobile-086-160908: 401 Chapel Hill Road, Oakdale CT

If you have any questions or concerns please don't hesitate to ask.

Thank you

Victoria Masse

Project Coordinator Notary Public

Mobile: 860-306-2326

Email: victoria@northeastsitesolutions.com

×

T-Mobile USA 35 Griffin Road South Bloomfield, CT 06002

September 26, 2018

Attorney Melanie Bachman Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06501

Dear Attorney Bachman,

The T-Mobile sites listed below were approved by the Connecticut Siting Council on September 30, 2016 respectively as Tower Shares. On January 31, 2018 the Council granted a one-year extension on the below sites. Due to material issues the approved sites mentioned herein have not been construction completed to date but T-Mobile fully anticipates construction to be completed within the next six (6) months. Therefore, we are formally requesting an added extension to the deadline for the close out requirements for the following;

TS-T-Mobile-049-160914: 293 Elm Street, Enfield CT TS-T-Mobile-086-160908: 401 Chapel Hill Road, Oakdale CT

Please contact Denise Sabo at 860-209-4690 with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Samuel Simons, Development Manager